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Metropolitan King County Council

Committee of the Whole

	Agenda Item:
	4
	
	Date:
	July 11, 2005

	Proposed No:
	2005-0303
	
	Prepared By:
	David Layton


STAFF REPORT

SUBJECT:

A MOTION authorizing the council chair to sign an amendment to a contract with the Staubach Company Northwest LLC to amend the scope of services and contract amount.
BACKGROUND:

Over the last five BFM Committee meetings members have been reviewing four separate pieces of space related legislation affecting over 400,000 square feet of leased office and specialty use space that will affect how King County Government will function for years to come.  the legislation includes the proposed 2004 Space Plan, proposed New County Office Building Tenants, possible purchase of the 1130 Rainier Building to consolidate elections, and Work Education and Release (WER) relocation Feasibility Study.  
To assist the Council in its review, the Staubach Company NW LLC was hired to provide independent specialty expertise in the areas of real estate, space planning, programming, and data center analysis related to these complex space planning issues.  Staubach representatives presented preliminary findings to the BFM Committee on June 29th and provided a final report on July 6th.  Subsequently, BFM committee members have requested additional analysis that was not included in the original scope of services but which is directly related to the previous body of work.
As a consequence, a special market conditions waiver has been prepared that will enable the consultant to continue to build on the previous analysis and provide conceptual programming support to the Council in a timely way.
SUMMARY:

Scope:  In response to committee member requests, the consultant’s scope of work has been expanded to include the following additional programming work
Programming:  The consultant shall provide a series of conceptual programming alternatives for the county’s short-term and long-term space planning of facilities.  The work shall include review of existing facilities and current short-term and long-term planning. Review of executive proposed recommendations, proposal of a series of consultant initiated alternatives, conceptual diagrams depicting alternatives, and a summary report of conclusions and recommendations.

Schedule:  The work of this contract amendment will extend through December 31, 2005
Budget:  The budget for the scope of services described in the scope of work will not exceed $24,500.
Technical Amendment:  For business purposes, Staubach representatives requested a clarification of the local business title in the agreement (Staubach NW LLC, dba The Staubach Company).  To comply with this request, a technical amendment and title amendment have been prepared.
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Motion 2005-0303
2. Amendment 1

3. Title Amendment T1
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